
 

 
Press Release 

 

IPCC Welcomes New and Re-appointed Members 

 

(HONG KONG – 30 December 2020) On behalf of the Independent Police 

Complaints Council  (IPCC), Dr Anthony Francis NEOH, Council Chairman,  

welcomes the newly appointed Vice-Chairmen Hon Jimmy NG Wing-ka and Hon 

CHAN Chun-ying, and the newly appointed Members  Miss Mabel Chan Mei -bo, 

Dr Daniel Chan Ching-yan and Mr Randy Yu Hon-kwan, for a term of two years 

with effect from 1 January 2021 . The IPCC also welcomes the reappointment of 

Hon Frankie YICK Chi-ming as Vice-Chairman, and Ms Ann AU Chor-kwan, Mr 

Alex CHU Wing-yiu,  Mr Douglas LAM Tak-yip, SC, Miss Sylvia LEE Hiu-wah, 

Dr David LEE Ka-yan, Ms Melissa Kaye PANG, Prof Martin WONG Chi-sang, 

Mr Johnny YU Wah-yung, Mr LEE Man-bun and Ms Jane Curzon LO as Members  

for a further two-year term on 1 January 2021 . 

 

The Council Chairman Dr NEOH also expressed sincere grati tude to Vice 

Chairmen Hon Chris topher CHEUNG Wah-fung and Hon Tony TSE Wai -chuen, 

and Members Dr Eric CHENG Kam-chung, Mr Richard HO Kam-wing, Mr 

Herman HUI Chung-shing, Ir Edgar KWAN Chi-ping, as well as Ms Shalini  

SUJANANI, who will leave the IPCC by the end of their term on 31 December 

2020 for their support  and contribution . “During their tenure, they served as 

Chairmen and Members of relevant sub-committees/sub-group and strived to 

assist the Council  in performing its  statutory functions. With their active 

participation and the concerted effort of al l Members, the IPCC successfully 

completed the mammoth Thematic Study on Public Order Event s arising from the 

Fugitive Offenders Bill  and the Police Actions in Response  this year, and put 

forward recommendations for  the Force’s future improvement .” 

 

Dr NEOH said, “In the light of rising public expectation and changing 

socio-polit ical environment,  the IPCC will continue to face numerous  challenges 

ahead.  I am confident that the  distinguished background and substantial  

experience possessed by the newly appointed and incumbent  Members will enable 

IPCC to effectively perform its statutory functions and meet upcoming 

challenges.  Meanwhile, the Council  will continue to uphold the core values of  
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independence, impartiality and integrity  and strive to enhance the service quality 

of the Police Force in serving our community.  I also wish our outgoing 

Members every success in their endeavours, and look forward to their continued 

support  for the IPCC.” 
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